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Mass Schedule 
Monday—Friday 8:15 am 
Tuesday and Thursday 6:00 pm (Spanish) 
 

Saturday  
  8:15 am  
  5:30 pm 
 
 
Sunday     
  7:30 am 
  9:00 am (Spanish) 
11:00 am 
   1:00 pm 

Reconciliation 
Monday—Friday 
8 am 
 

Saturday 
4 pm—5 pm 
 
Tuesday—5:30 pm 
(Spanish) 

Sacramental Information 
Baptisms — Please call the office for more Information. 
Marriage — Those planning on getting married please contact the front office for information. 
Adult Sacraments  — Classes run from September until Easter. Please call the office for more information. 
Interested in Becoming Catholic? — Please call the office for more information about RCIA. 
Holy Orders — Any one interested in serving the church as a priest or deacon  should see one of the parish 
priests. 

We the people of Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral are a multicultural, Roman Catholic Community of 
believers on a faith journey. We answer the call of our Baptism to serve God as Disciples of Christ and 
seek to evangelize people of all walks of life.  We serve God and each other by ministering in our parish, 
our community and our homes, through lives rooted in the Word, Worship and Service. 

The Cathedral depends on the financial support of friends like you. Please consider the Cathedral when you 
give to charity. All donations are tax deductible. Our Legal title is: Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral, Inc. 

FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, JANUARY 29, 2017 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MONDAY, January 30 
  8:15 AM Souls in Purgatory By: Gloria Lithgow 
                  + Jerry Carvone, Jr. By: Lydia de Turo Evans 

TUESDAY, January 31 
  8:15 AM + Betty Hummer By: Ann Marie Collier 
  6:00 PM + Gilberto and Javier Reyes 
                  + Maria J. Longoria By: Irma Lopez 

WEDNESDAY, February 1 
  8:15 AM + Anna Torres By: Ed and Patricia Torres 
                  + Juanita (Jen) Angel By: Gumisindo Angel and Family 

THURSDAY, February 2 
  8:15 AM + Manuela and + Gregorio Aldana By: Roy and Jean Lopez 
                  + Marie Bosselait By: Paul Bosselait 
  6:00 PM + Melchor A. de Boyrie By: Family 

FRIDAY, February 3 
  8:15 AM + Genevieve Flores and + Maria Lopez By: Roy and Jean Lopez 
                   Keith Placencio (Birthday) By: Irene Gomez 

SATURDAY, February 4 
  8:15 AM + Ralph and Jean Gutierrez By: James Gutierrez 
  5:30 PM Our Parish Family 
SUNDAY, February 5 
  7:30 AM Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 
  9:00 AM + Mr. and + Mrs. Manuel Frietze By: Jesus and Toni Frietze 
                  + Carmen Flores By: Husband and Sons 
11:00 AM + Dan Sosa By: Dan and Jude Montes 
                  + Jack Rahle By: Kathy Sowa 

  1:00 PM + Herman Torres By: Georgia Torres

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Heb 11:32-40; Ps 31:20-24; Mk 5:1-20 
Tuesday: Heb 12:1-4; Ps 22:26b-28, 30-32;  
 Mk 5:21-43 
Wednesday: Heb 12:4-7, 11-15; Ps 103:1-2, 13-14,  
 17-18a; Mk 6:1-6 
Thursday: Mal 3:1-4; Ps 24:7-10; Heb 2:14-18;  
 Lk 2:22-40 [22-32] 
Friday: Heb 13:1-8; Ps 27:1, 3, 5, 8b-9; Mk 6:14-29 
Saturday: Heb 13:15-17, 20-21; Ps 23:1-6;  
 Mk 6:30-34 
Sunday: Is 58:7-10; Ps 112:4-9; 1 Cor 2:1-5;  
 Mt 5:13-16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday, January 29 
 12:20 p.m. Special Sacraments 1, Room 3 
   4:00 p.m. Youth Group, Religious Education Classes 
Monday, January 30 
   4:00 p.m. Catholic School, Finley Hall 
   6:00 p.m. Msgr. Anderson Bible Study, Room 105 
   7:00 p.m. Rosary Group, School Chapel 
Tuesday, January 31 
   9:30 a.m. Talleres de Oracion y Vida, Room 9-10 
   1:30 p.m. Faith Sharing Meeting, Room 115 
   4:00 p.m. Catholic School, Finley Hall 
   6:00 p.m. 1 pm Mass Choir Rehearsal, Room 1 
   6:00 p.m. Talleres de Oracion y Vida, Library 
   6:30 p.m. Youth Bible Study, Room 8 
   6:30 p.m. RCIA Classes, Room 105 
   6:30 p.m. Spanish RCIA, Room 115 
   6:30 p.m. Spanish ACTS Women Meeting, Room 9-10 
   7:00 p.m. English Prayer Group, Room 109 
   7:00 p.m. Scripture Sharing Men’s Group, Room 7 
   7:00 p.m. Spanish Men Meeting, Room 4 
Wednesday, February 1 
   6:30 p.m. Religious Education Classes 
Thursday, February 2 
 10:00 a.m. Faith Sharing, Room 115 
   5:30 p.m. Leaving the Eucharistic Meeting, Room 109 
   5:45 p.m. English ACTS Women Meeting, Room 9-10 
   6:00 p.m. Mariachi Choir Rehearsal, Room 1 
   7:00 p.m. 11 am Choir Rehearsal, Cathedral 
Friday, February 3 
   7:00 p.m. El Buen Pastor Prayer Group, Room 105 
Saturday, January 28 
  
   

The Coalition for Life is looking for volunteers to help 
organize our next 40 Days for Life prayer campaign 
which begins on Ash Wednesday (March 1–April 9).  

If you feel called to do more to help build a local 
culture of life to end the unnecessary violence of 
abortion through a proven Biblical model which has 
peacefully led to 12,668 known babies saved, 141 
abortion workers converting, and 75 abortion 
facilities closing, they will be meeting at 6pm every 
Thursday at IHM Cathedral, 1240 S Espina St, Room 
105.  

Come and learn more without any obligation! 
Refreshments provided. Contact Mark at 575-652-
6977 or 40days@lascrucesforlife.org, or learn more 
at WWW.PROLIFE.LC 

http://WWW.PROLIFE.LC


ARE YOU CELEBRATING 25, 30, 35, 
40, 45 OR 50 YEARS OR MORE OF 
MARRIAGE? 

If you are celebrating one of the above 
milestone wedding anniversaries, 
Bishop Cantú cordially invites you to the 
Annual Wedding Anniversary Mass to 
be held on Saturday, February 11th at 
2pm at Our Lady of Grace in Artesia or 
on Sunday, February 12th at 4pm at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral in 
Las Cruces. Register for this wonderful 
event online at http://
dioceseoflascruces.org/anniversary. 

 If you don’t have a computer or internet access, 
ask one of your children or grandchildren to do it 
for you. 

ESTA CELEBRANDO 25, 30, 35, 40, 45 

ó 50 A OS O MAS DE MATRIMONIO? 

Si está celebrando uno de los 
aniversarios de boda mencionados 
arriba, el Obispo Monseñor Cantú le 
invita cordialmente a la Misa Anual de 

Aniversario de Boda que se celebrará el 
sábado 11 de febrero a las 3pm en 
Nuestra Señora de Gracia en Artesia o el 
domingo 12 de febrero a las 4pm en la 
Catedral del Inmaculado Corazón de 
María en Las Cruces.  Regístrese para 
este maravilloso evento en línea en 
rcdlc.org/anniversary.   

Si no tiene acceso a una computadora o internet 
pregunte a uno de sus hijos o nietos que le 
ayuden a registrarse. 

TALLER DE ORACION Y VIDA 

TRANSFORMA TU VIDA. SINTIENDO, POR MEDIO DE LA 

ORACION, UN VINCULO INDESTRUCTIBLE CON AQUEL QUE TE 

AMA: "EL PADRE" 

TE INVITAMOS A QUE ASISTAS A LOS TALLERES QUE SE 

IMPARTIRAN EN CATEDRAL DEL INMACULADO CORAZON DE 

MARIA, SON 15 SESIONES, UNA POR SEMANA,  INICIAMOS  EL 

MARTES 31 DE ENERO 2017  

EN LOS SIGUIENTES HORARIOS:   9:30 AM A  11:30 AM                              

                                              Y  6:00 PM A 8:00 PM 

REGISTRO E INFORMACION :  JOSEFINA VARGAS  575-650-4434  

Y MARIA FONG  575-405-0643  

VIVE UNA EXPERIENCIA EN LA QUE, APRENDIENDO A ORAR, 

MEJORARAS LAS RELACIONES HUMANAS, RECUPERARAS LA 

ARMONIA, LA ALEGRIA DE VIVIR; Y PODRAS SUPERAR 

MIEDOS,  ANSIEDADES Y TEMORES.  

“PORQUE   APRENDER   A   ORAR 

ES   APRENDER   A   VIVIR” 

Does your marriage need a little spring spruce up?  All 

marriages do!  If you are interested in learning ways to 

spruce up your marriage and communication a 

Worldwide Marriage encounter is waiting for you! 

There will be a Marriage Encounter in Las Cruces the 

weekend of        March 3-5, 2017.  More information 

can be found at elpasonewmexicowwme.org.  

If you have any questions please call Michael and 

Roxanne Ogas at 575-313-4963 or Eric and Caitlin 

Pfeifer at 575-313-4363.  

A C T S 
ADORACION     COMUNIDAD     TEOLOGIA      

SERVICIO 
Catedral del Inmaculado Corazón de María 

Retiro de Mujeres - Marzo 23-26, 2017 
Cordialmente le invitamos a participar con nosotras 
en un maravilloso y divertido fin de semana. Esta es 

una espléndida oportunidad para su renovación 
espiritual. 

Están incluidos la vinculación con nuevas amigas, las 
comidas y el tan anhelado descanso de las tareas 

diarias. 

El Retiro se llevará a cabo en la Catedral del 
Inmaculado Corazón de María 

Pueden recoger la forma de inscripción en la oficina 
de la iglesia  

Para más información, por favor comuníquese con 

Dalia Mireles al (575) 805-8444. 

https://owa.exchangecentral.net/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://elpasonewmexicowwme.org/
https://owa.exchangecentral.net/Exchange/vcontreras_cathedral/Inbox/Re:%20Bulletin%20announcement.EML/
https://owa.exchangecentral.net/Exchange/vcontreras_cathedral/Inbox/Re:%20Bulletin%20announcement.EML/


Please come to the Rite of Christian Initiation 

for Adults (RCIA) 

Every Tuesday at 6:30 pm  

THIS WEEK’S TOPICS: 
Matrimony; Marriage, Sexuality, and 
Contraception; What is a Sacramental 
Marriage?; Catholic Family, Male and 

Female, He Made Them 
 

You don’t have to be enrolled in these classes to  
come and hear about a topic!  

 
Rooms 104, 105 in the Parish Center 

 All are welcome! 

Are you interested in becoming CATHOLIC? 
Are you an adult Catholic missing any of your 

sacraments? 
 

For information please call                                

Lynne Avitia at 575-640-8358 

We will be having Living the Eucharist (LTE) sign up 
for the Lenten season the weekend of the 29th in the 

Foyer.   

We will do a last sign up on Feb. 11th and 12th.  LTE 
materials can be purchased the weekend of the 28th 
and 29th after all Masses and they will be available in 

the Foyer the weekend of Feb. 11th and 12th.   

The small groups will begin meeting, once a week, on 
the week of Feb.  26th.  They can call Ed or Patricia 

Torres at (575) 649-6971 if there are any questions.  

SPRING BIBLE CLASS BY MSGR. JOHN ANDERSON 

Meeting Monday evenings at 6pm in the Cathedral Offices 
at Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral, corner of Idaho 
and Espina. Class begins at 6 pm and lasts for 80 minutes 

until May 8, 2017.   

Series of group discussions focused on the Word of God 
for today.   

All are welcome. Bring your Bible and a friend.  No charge.   

Bring refreshments if you 
can. 

CONTACT MSGR. 
ANDERSON:  649-9603 

Quarterly Memorial Mass for the Dead 
Ministry to the Bereaved at IHM 

 
Father Bill will offer a special Mass on Saturday, 
February 18th at 11 am for families who have 
recently lost loved ones.  This is a memorial Mass to 
honor the deceased and to pray for their souls.  
Following the Mass there will be a simple luncheon 
reception. 
 
We are expanding our ministry to those who are 
grieving and this Mass will be the first of regularly 
scheduled quarterly memorial Masses for the 
families who have lost loved ones during the 
previous three months.  We will be contacting these 
families personally but, if you, or anyone you know, 
would like to be included please let us know. 
 
Please contact Abel Lara at 575-312-1432, Joan 

Staniswalis 575-640-6930 or Fathers Bill or Marcel 

for further information or to volunteer in the 

ministry to the bereaved. 



SAINT JOHN BOSCO 
(1815 – 1888) 

Patron Saint of Young People 
Feast Day – January 31st 

 

St. John Bosco was born on a 
poor farm near Turin, Italy, in 
1815.  At an early age he was 
out on the hillside tending 
sheep.  At about his ninth 
year, when he expressed the 
desire to become a priest, it 
was found possible to let him 
commence his education by 

walking four miles daily for half a year.  The other 
half, in Spring and Summer, was spent in the fields. 
 

The day before he entered the seminary, his mother, 
laying hands on his shoulders as he stood robed in 
his clerical dress, said:  “To see you dressed in this 
manner fills my heart with joy.  But remember that it 
is not the dress that gives honor to the state, but the 
practice of virtue.  If at any time you come to doubt 
your vocation, I beseech you, lay it aside at once.  I 
would rather have a poor peasant for my son than a 
negligent priest.  When you came into the world I 
consecrated you to Our Lady; when you began to 
study I bade you honor her and have recourse to her 
in all your difficulties; now I beg you to take her for 
your Queen.” 
 

Today the motto on the Salesian coat of arms:  Da 
nihi animas cetera tolle tibi - “Give me only souls and 
keep all the rest” - bears witness to the fidelity of 
Don Bosco to the words of a truly Christian mother.   

Magnificat Las Cruces, Our Lady of the Cross, 

Breakfast, January 28th, 2017 

NM Farm and Ranch Heritage Museum 

4100 Dripping Springs Rd  Las Cruces, 

NM   88011 

Speaker:  Very Rev. Father Rogelio Martinez 

                  Pastor St. Genevieve Parish 

Doors open at 8:15 a.m.   

Breakfast begins at 9 a.m. 

 

Cost $13 by January 20th. ($20 at the door if 

room available) Limited seating available. 

*New*  Can register online on our Facebook 

page  Facebook@MagnificatLasCruces 

Or call Elizabeth - 640-5080 or mail a check to 

P.O. Box 1387 Mesilla Park, NM  88046 

(must be post marked by January 25th) 

Tickets will also be available at the Cathedral 

Office. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE MEMBERS  

OF OUR PARISH WHO ARE ILL 

 Salomon Padilla, Jr. Hortencia V. Butler 
 Pat King  Eloy Flores  
 Toni Frietze  Elena Amaral 
 Corrine Luchini   Elizabeth Mendoza 
 Bertha Gallegos Danny Gutierrez
 Jerry Aragon  Steve Lucero 
 J.C. Salcido  Alice Salcido 
 Kim Morales  Mary Martinez 
 Jack Hancock  Terri Covey 
 Carlos G. Gonzales Gracie Trujillo 
 Rose Marie Easterly Michael Gutierrez 
 Joe Gamboa  David Moreno 
 Gilbert Baca  Joe Silva  
 Deacon Arthur Narviz Ronnie Camuñez 
 Marie Helgon 
 
If you would like to add a name to the  list please call the 

 parish office at 524-8563. 
 

 

Steubenville 2017 

This year we will be going to Steubenville West 
which will take place in the University of Arizona July 
14 – 16. To reserve a spot bring your $50 deposit. 

 
 For any questions you may call Luis Varela at        

575-650-1900. 

mailto:Facebook@MagnificatLasCruces

